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Dear Year 5/6 Parents,
Welcome back to school, we hope that you have had a relaxing and enjoyable holiday and have enjoyed the sunshine (hasn`t it been a super summer!).

The children have made a great start and seem very enthusiastic and motivated-let`s hope that they can keep it up all year…

The following newsletter is designed to keep you informed about the range of topics that will be covered by your child in the Year 5/6 class during the Autumn term. We are very much looking forward to teaching your children and are confident that the topics to be covered will inspire and enthuse....

Literacy

Our Literacy work concentrates on a number of skills:

-
developing a good legible joined handwriting style

· understanding the conventions of standard English

· recognising the parts of speech such as nouns, verbs and their role in the structure of sentences.

· recognising and applying active and passive voice

· developing punctuation skills such as paragraphing, semi-colons, colons

· using study skills such as scanning, note taking, summarising and developing proof reading skills

· using the dictionary and thesaurus to extend and improve writing

· developing spelling strategies to extend their vocabulary and provide support for their spelling. 

The children will have an initial assessment using the Y3/4 and Y5/6 National Curriculum spelling lists; the results from which will dictate their individual spelling list. Spellings will be given out on a Wednesday for a test on Monday morning. The children should ensure their yellow spelling practise book is handed in on a Monday too
Oral presentations will be based on “Hobbies and Interests” this term and the children will receive an information sheet and will be asked to select a date. 

Numeracy

In Numeracy, the children will work on the following skills:

· ordering numbers and place value

· area and perimeter

· classifying shapes according to their properties

· understanding addition and subtraction and using mental and written techniques related to this

· understanding multiplication and division and using mental and written techniques related to this

· problems solving using all four operations

· using a calculator effectively

· fractions, decimals, percentages, ratios and proportion

· handling data

Arithmetic tests will be on Monday mornings and Multiplication Challenges will be on Friday mornings to improve and extend mental agility. Your child should try to go onto the Mathletics website at least 3 times a week, they will have a timetabled session in school. They will be expected to keep our Mathletics Hall of Fame display up to date with their achievements.
Science: Y5/6 work this half term will focus on “Forces”; the children will be able to explain that unsupported objects fall towards the Earth because of the force of gravity acting between the Earth and the falling object; identify the effects of air resistance, water resistance and friction, that act between moving surfaces; recognise that some mechanisms including levers, pulleys and gears allow a smaller force to have a greater effect.
During the 2nd half term as part of our work on Health Education we will also be discussing lifestyle choices beginning with a unit of work on “Smoking”.
On Tuesday-Friday afternoons the Year 4/5/6 children will be working together as a Junior Class completing units of work from the newly designed National Curriculum. Please see the Y4/5/6 Topic Web attached.
In Physical Education the Y4/5/6 children will be developing invasion skills during Tuesday afternoon sessions with Mrs Botham focusing on Hockey, netball/basketball and Rugby. On Thursday afternoons the children will be taught invasion games (football) by our new Sports Development Leader Mr Hough. During the second half of the Autumn Term we will be focusing on Dance Skills. 

Please could you ensure that your child has the correct kit in school for these sessions; white PE shirt, black or blue shorts or tracksuit bottoms and a warm sweatshirt/jumper (no hooded tops please as these can be a health and safety risk). The children will need a pair of trainers for games sessions. Long hair must be tied back and earrings removed or taped.

Homework, 
As upper juniors your child will be given weekly homework which will include 10 minutes of reading per night, learning their individual spellings and alternate Maths and English tasks. There may also be topic based tasks involving  research and collating information. In addition it is beneficial for your child to be practising their multiplication tables. Your child may also bring home unfinished work as appropriate. Homework will be given out on a Thursday to be handed in on a Tuesday.
Home School Record the Y5/6 children will be encouraged to take responsibility for their own learning, this will include being self –motivated and organised, particularly with regard to meeting homework deadlines and being responsible for having the correct equipment. The home school record is an organisational tool which should support the Y6 children`s successful transition to secondary school. We will be providing opportunities in class for the children to record important information.

Please could we ask you to work in partnership with us through checking the home school record at the end of each week and by signing it.  In this way you are reinforcing its importance – and can also make comments if you wish.

Reading-We have weekly Guided Reading sessions in small groups and there will be lots of opportunities during the school day where your child will be encouraged to read quietly, to read aloud  and to read for understanding. However your child should also be encouraged to read on a regular basis at home to further develop their inference and deduction skills and develop a love of reading. Please could we ask for your support in ensuring that the children use their reading records so that we can monitor the range and frequency of their independent reading. The Reading Record should remain with your child`s current reading book and always be available both at school and at home.
PurpleMash
The children should all have passwords and log-ins for this website, we are using it in school to support the computing curriculum, children may also have homework tasks which can be completed and saved in the class folder.
If you have any worries or concerns about any aspect of your child's time/work in school please do not hesitate to contact either Mrs Adams or myself.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Botham/ Mrs Adams
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